
     Praise the Lord that our 

winter is finally ending!  The last several months have been  

very cold, but now it is starting to warm up a little.  We still  

have a few more months of on-and-off cold, but at least some days have a better temperature. 

     As far as family news goes, we have had:  1 trip to the emergency room for stitches (Josiah), 1       

surgery (Lilianna), 2  dental implants (Sandra), and our share of the cold and upset tummies.  Many of you 

probably already know via Sandra’s Reyes Update emails that Sandra has officially been diagnosed with 

Lupus.  This has been a little complicated to handle, but we now have an idea as what to do.  Please pray 

for us that we would have wisdom in adjusting our lives and ministry to best help Sandra and serve our 

Lord. 

     As far as the ministry news goes, the Lord has blessed us tremendously!  We have seen many of our 

acquaintances saved this winter.  It has been difficult to do anything regularly, including door-to-door 

soulwinning.  However, the Lord has blessed us with many people who we already have contact with to 

come to know His forgiveness.  I have also started a free English class for adults.  The Lord has blessed 

that class also with many opportunities to witness.  One of the things that we have noticed this winter is 

that we have had an open door to the upper class of our town.  People who would close their doors to us 

had we not known them, are eagerly listening to the God’s plan of salvation, and many of them are       

accepting it!  Please pray that God continues to expand our influence in our community.  Our church has 

had ups and downs during the winter, but the Lord has continued to bless it.  Now that the weather is 

changing, we are seeing more people come back to church.  Please pray for the people that we have led 

to the Lord to begin discipleship, and to come to church.  Please pray that I will have an open door and 

opportunity to chase them down. 

     With the summer coming, we are going to need to find another place for the church meet.  We are 

praying that we would be able to rent a more central location that has a better visibility.  We are grateful 

for the place that we have now (especially since it has been for practically free!), but a better location 

would help. 

     We are looking forward to this summer, when we have a unique opportunity to witness to people from 

all around the world.  During the summer we are flooded with tourists from just about every country on 

 the planet.  Please pray that we would have the wisdom to be able to lead people from around the 

  globe to Christ this summer. (BTW—if any of you wish to see our beautiful area, you are 

  always more than welcome.  We would love to see you!) 
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